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General Information: 

 This is information letter for the Armstrong Walker Classic Legacy Parade! 

Parade Information: 

Date: November 26, 2022 
Time: 10:00AM-12:00 Noon 
 
Early Registration is: October 3, 2022 
Final Registration is due by: November 1, 2022 
Confirmation Letters will be sent or emailed by November 4, 2022 or earlier- 
 
Staging Area: Martin Luther King, Jr. Middle School-1000 Mosby Street, Richmond, Virginia 
Disbanding Area: Armstrong High School-2300 Cool Lane 
 

• Staging area will open at 8:00AM 
• Parade Units and vehicles MUST be in their staging area by 8:45am, no later than 9:00AM 
• First roll call by Parade Captains will be conducted at 9:15am 
• Final roll call will be conducted at 9:50am 

 
Parade Route: From MLK Middle School, the parade units will make a left turn onto Mosby Street. 
Mosby Street turns into Mechanicsville Turnpike. All units will proceed on Mechanicsville Turnpike to 
Cool Lane. The parade units will then make a right turn on Cool Lane and proceed to Armstrong High 
School. All parade units will then make a left turn into the AHS Parking Lot and proceed to the 
disbanding area.  Special instructions will be provided for extra large vehicles. 
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High School Band Participation: 
 

• Each High School Band participating in this year’s parade will receive a participation Trophy and 
lunch will be provided. 
 

• Each High School Band can also participate in the Drum Line Show Case, immediately following 
the Parade. (See registration form)  

 
Rules and Regulations: 

 • The AW Football Classic Legacy Parade is a family-friendly event for all ages, and every unit in the 
parade is expected to respect this. Failure to comply may result in in termination of participation. 
 
 • Parade officials and the Richmond City Police prohibit the throwing of any Items from parade 
participants.  
• No Alcohol or Guns (except those worn by Law Enforcement Officers) are permitted. 

Weather: The parade will be cancelled if on Friday, November 25th, the weather forecast calls for 60% 
Chance of inclement weather. 
 
Notables and Dignitaries: 
 

• Parking will be located at Armstrong High School and a shuttle will be provided to the Parade 
Staging area. This is where you will enter your parade vehicle, if you decide to park at MLK, 
please indicate on your registration form. 

 
• Legacy Participants (Cheerleaders, Football Players, Homecoming Queens, or Majorettes or 

anyone who was a part of the Classics between 1938-1978): Parking will be located at 
Armstrong High School and a shuttle will be provided to the Parade Staging area. This is where 
you will enter your parade vehicle. Street Parking is also available. 
 

• When you arrive, please find your Division’s staging area located in the rear of MLK Middle 
School. Your Division area will be clearly marked with signage. There will be a Division Captain 
located in your staging area who will provide further instructions. 
 

• All parade participants MUST arrive at your designated Division area before 9:30am in order to 
participate. The parade will promptly begin at 10:00am. 
 

On behalf of the Parade Committee, we look forward to your participation on November 26, 2022  
and if you have questions, please feel free to contact the Parade Committee members. 
 
 

 



 


